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NC CHILD Passenger Safety Training Committee Meeting Minutes

November 29, 2011

DRAFT

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

Training Committee Members present:   Myron Waddell, Meg Langston, Renae Harris, Jody Piatt, Meg Langston, Aaron Miller, Charlene Proctor (call-in), Suzanne LeDoyen, Vickie Killough (call-in), Kim Wittig, Melanie Daniel, Cecilia Saloni, Allen Browder, Dwight Green, Sarah Tilton
CPS Executive Committee Members present: Bill Hall
Not Present:  Joshua DeFisher, Frank Gore, Kelly Ransdell, Dede White, Theresa Knopps
Others:  Bevan Kirley
Meeting called to order by Myron Waddell at 10:10 a.m. 
Approval of Minutes

Suzanne made a motion to accept the minutes from the September meeting.  Dwight seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

DOI Update
Upcoming CPS Classes:


December 16 Renewal Class Moorseville
February 14-17 Durham

March 26-29 Mooresville

March 26 Renewal in Burlington

March 27-30 Burlington

GHSP Update
Joshua DeFisher completed the CPS Technician Certification class and is now a Certified Technician.
HSRC Update
There are 2347 Certified Technicians, 54 Instructors, and 1 Instructor Candidate in NC.  As of October 1, the national recertification rate was 55% and the state recertification rate was 64.3%.
Two people completed their Course Assistantship, Nathan Lozinsky and Deshaun Wilson, but neither hasregistered for Instructor Candidacy yet.
Bill announced that Allan Buchanan has been elected as the Vice-Chair of the National CPS Board for 2012 and will serve as chair in 2013.  

Committee Updates:

· Curriculum – (Members: *Jody, Bill, and Kim)
No Report
· Policy – (Members: *Myron, Renae, Suzanne, and Allen )
See Old Business

Membership – (Members: Allen, *Frank, Suzanne, Dede, and Myron)
No Report. 
· Communications – (Member: *Bill, Cecilia, Dwight, and Melanie )
See Old Business
· Special Needs – (Members: Meg, Sarah,  and Vickie)
Vickie and Theresa are still working via phone to get the curriculum updated.  Sarah asked if Vickie or Theresa would be interested in sitting in on a Safe Kids Webinar focusing on Special Needs.  Vickie reported that the need for Special Needs training is continuing to grow and they are getting more requests than funding will allow.
· CPS Conference- (Sarah & All)
See New Business
Old Business
Bill reported that the Buckle Up brochure text review has been completed and finalized.  Renae would like to get the photos finalized by the end of December so the final edits can be made and preparations made for printing.  Renae will send the text to Cecilia for Spanish translation.

No progress has been made on the Committee newsletter.  A discussion was held about whether we still wanted to pursue this endeavor.  It was decided we will move forward with the newsletter.  The newsletter will be introduced at the conference with the first edition available in print and the following editions being emailed with a link to the PDF.  The Communications Committee along with Myron and Sarah will have a rough draft available for the committee to see at the January meeting.  
Suzanne reported that the Policy Committee has a draft memo and guidelines ready to submit for approval regarding the relocation of instructors to NC.  Everyone agreed the cover letter was a nice addition.  The information will be sent to potential instructors from HSRC.  Bevan will make some minor edits and send the final draft for review and comment to the full committee.  They will email it out prior to the January meeting for review so it can be voted on at the January meeting.
2012 Conference:
Sarah began the discussion with reminding us we need to be proactive and begin looking at dates and locations for the 2013 Conference so we can be ready to move forward soon after the 2012 conference.  We have tentatively held a date with the North Raleigh Hilton for 2013, but we are under no obligation to them at this point.  She also suggested we have someone give a synopsis of what it takes to choose a location during one of the conference general sessions so the conference attendees know why the location has been chosen.  Renae says they now have a company, Helms Briscoe, which can research other locations for us.  She will get Allison to contact Helms Briscoe to begin the search.  In addition, Suzanne said she has a contact at the Ramada at Nags Head that is eager to host us.  Aaron recently toured the Harrah’s hotel in Cherokee and they too are eager to have guests in the winter and can do state rate.  Because Helms Briscoe only works with particular chains, Renae will make sure Allison contacts the two suggestions that Suzanne and Aaron had so we make sure they are included.
As of 11/29 we have 59 registrations.  So far 25% of the registrants plan on commuting to the conference.  There are no out of state registrants right now.  

We have $3000 to carry over from last year’s conference for this year.  Sarah has sent emails to all of the sponsors we have solicited in the past.  She needs the committee to look in their local communities and solicit contacts there.  Sarah reviewed the different levels of sponsorship that are available.  Bevan will email the PDF of last year’s program to everyone in case they need it to show a potential sponsor.  
This will be the 30th anniversary of the NC CPS Conference.  We need to focus on this in all of our promotion of the conference.  Sarah suggested we need an official “30 Year” logo to incorporate on the programs, t-shirts, etc.  Renae will follow up with Kelly on whether the current Buckle Up Baby logo can be modified to include something about the 30 year anniversary.  Bill has a collection of items from throughout the years.  Bevan suggested we highlight these and have a table display at the conference.  They also have a bunch of old pictures they will digitize and use for a slideshow.  An invitation has been extended to Governor Perdue to give an address at the conference and possibly assist with giving out the conference awards.  Dwight has secured the SHP Honor Guard and a speaker from their command staff for the conference.  
Aaron suggested using the logo from 30 years ago and making a retro look on the back of the shirt and using a current logo referencing 30 years on the front left pocket.  The attendee t-shirts will be long sleeve and gray.  The committee will wear the same polo as last year and Myron will get three made for the new committee members.  Meg will get pricing on a fleece with the logo for committee members to purchase on their own and report back at the January meeting.
Confirmed exhibitors so far are C.E. White (bus distributor), Safe Ride News, and Evenflo.  Sarah will follow up with others to try and confirm.  We will need a couple of volunteers to help the vendors get set up.  Jody and Aaron volunteered to help the exhibitors.
Sarah needs to know who on the committee won’t be able to be at the conference so she can begin to make duty assignments.  Committee members are expected to attend and to work while at the conference.  We will need to be at the hotel on Monday March 5th at 1:00 to prepare conference bags and get registration open by 3:00 pm.  
The Awards nominations close on January 11, 2012 so Bevan asked that we encourage people to get those in.
Bevan distributed copies of the scholarship application for final review and thanked those that helped to prepare the draft.  Attendees are only eligible for scholarship every two years.  There will be 20 scholarships available this year and covers only the $125 registration fee.  If more than 20 applicants are received, a random drawing will be held to determine who is awarded the scholarship.  The GHSP grant will cover the cost of the scholarships.
Sarah reviewed the topics and sessions that were agreed upon at the last meeting and confirmed the speakers and schedule that we had discussed.  She asked anyone on the committee who is presenting a session to go ahead and get their class description to Bevan for the program.  Bill will follow up with Joshua about GHSP’s capability to print the program.
Bevan and Sarah will look at last year’s post-conference survey and tweak it for any changes.

Sarah has asked Chicco for bags for the conference.  She has mouse pads and additional bags we can use from Britax if the Chicco bags don’t come through.  We need additional items for the bags.  Allen will get Jimbo’s Jumbos peanuts again.  Myron will get bottled water from Walmart in his area.  Anyone else collecting items should secure at least 400 of each item.
New Business:
Myron confirmed that everyone had a current subcommittee assignment.  

New Officers:

The floor was open for nominations for Chair:  Myron was nominated and accepted.  He was approved by acclamation to remain Chair for the 2011-2012 year.

The floor was open for nominations for Vice-Chair:  Kim nominated Meg and she accepted.  She was approved by acclamation and will serve as the Vice-Chair for the 2011-2012 year.

The floor was open for nominations for Secretary:  Kim was nominated and accepted.  She was approved by acclamation and will remain secretary for the 2011-2012 year.  
Next Meeting is January 24 at 10 am at NC OSFM
Meeting adjourned at 1:55.
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